
HB 1960 -- MASKING ORDERS

SPONSOR: Murphy

This bill defines "Masking order" as a public health order,
ordinance, or rule requiring the wearing of masks, issued by the
local governing body, local government entity or local government
official in response to a public health threat. The bill sets
forth the types of masks that satisfy the mask-wearing
requirements. Other factors relating to the masking order such as
posting of the order with instructions for proper fitting and
disposal, duration of the order and renewals, and procedure for
obtaining an exemption are included in the bill (Sections 67.265
and 67.267, RSMo).

Any local government entity or local governing body that issues a
masking order assumes all liability for any medical condition that
is caused by the mask-wearing required by the order regardless of
the sovereign immunity provisions or any other provision of the
law.

Any school district or charter school that requires its students to
wear masks during school hours shall offer a remote learning option
to any student that does not wish to comply with the order.

Any masking requirement issued by the Governor or state government
official supercedes contrary masking requirement orders issued by a
local government entity or body.

The masking order does not apply to the term "order" defined in
Section 67.265.

This bill also defines certain terms and specifies that a masking
order does not apply to any public area in a government building
unless the order is issued by the Governor or state government
officials under a state of emergency declaration (Section 191.245).


